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Otis Spriggs

From: Leonard Jadrich
Sent: Tuesday, June 02, 2009 4:32 PM
To: Otis Spriggs
Cc: Craig Davenport
Subject: RE: Request for Review_Annexation.pdf - Adobe Acrobat Standard

Per ISO requirements a structure cannot be further than 5 miles from the closest fire station for the structure to retain the 
same classification as the rest of the city with an ISO class of 3.  In this case the closest fire station is station 2, and 5 
miles distance from that station takes us to the last house on shady lane keeping it a class 3.  If this property is annexed 
and built upon it will be past the 5 mile travel distance and will cause a split ISO classification of 3 for the city and a 9 or 
10 for the newly developed annexed area unless there is another roadway provided to this area keeping it within the 5 mile 
limit.  (The five mile limit is actual driven road miles).  To keep the newly annexed area as a class 3 with the rest of the 
city will require the construction of a new fire station and new manpower.   
 
Leonard 
 
From: Otis Spriggs  
Sent: Tuesday, June 02, 2009 2:12 PM 
To: Harold Perrin; Erick Woodruff; Allison Whitley; Michael Yates; Leonard Jadrich; Craig Davenport; Craig Light; Royce 
Leonard; Jason Wilkie; Floyd Lemm; jbest@wcs.k12.ar.us; Thomas White; Jim Barksdale; Randy Simpkins 
Subject: Request for Review_Annexation.pdf - Adobe Acrobat Standard 
 
Attached, you will find a memorandum requesting your review of an upcoming Annexation/rezoning.   
 
Thanks 
 
 
Otis Spriggs 


